Blissfield Community Schools
2023-2024
Regular Meeting
January 15, 2024

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield
Community School District was held Monday, January 15, 2024 in
the High School Media Center. Board President, Brewer called the
meeting to order. Members present: David Brewer, Denise Mallory
and Jennifer Stutzman, Tyler Wyse. Members Absent: Craig Bettis,
Andrew Borchardt, Vicki Lombard. Others present: Superintendent
Riley, Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski.

It was moved by Mallory and supported by Stutzman to approve
the Regular Meeting Agenda. Motion Carried.

It was moved by Brewer and supported by Mallory to approve the
minutes of the Regular Meeting held on December 18, 2023.
Motion Carried.

Student Council President, Peyton Dew updated the Board on all
the recent student council activities and club information.

The Board recognized Keith Covey as the “District Employee of
the Month”.

The Board members were recognized for School Board Appreciation
Month for their dedication to BCS.

It was moved by Stutzman and supported by Wyse to accept the
retirement of Susan Gniewkowski from her position as Executive
Assistant to the Superintendent. Motion Carried.

It was moved by Mallory and supported by Stutzman to hire Grant
Slater for the position of MS/HS Choir teacher. Motion Carried.

Food Service Director, Amy Gschwind updated the Board on the food
service program.

It was moved by Wyse and supported by Brewer to approve the
payment of the General Fund bills in the amount of $1,295,281.53
and $1,662.69 for Bond Expenses for a total of $1,296,944.22.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Mallory and supported by Wyse to approve the
Thrun Policy Revisions as presented during the December 2023
regular meeting. Motion Carried.
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None at this time. Committee Reports

None at this time. Comments from Audience

Superintendent Riley informed the Board there will be an update Superintendent’s Report
giving on the student loan program at the February meeting; reminded

them of the upcoming election for renewal of operating levy and

would like to send out postcards to remind community to vote. He

discussed each of his four goals and gave an update as to the progress

he is making on all four of them. The Superintendent’s evaluation

will take place at the March regular meeting.

It was moved by Brewer and supported by Wyse to adjourn the Adjournment
meeting at 7:35p.m. Motion Carried.

Secretary



